River Dell Regional School District

230 Woodland Avenue River Edge, NJ 07661 www.riverdell.org

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

201-599-7206

FAX: 201-261-3809

DR. JAMES J. ALBRO SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS



July 7, 2023

Dear River Dell Community:

I am so pleased to write to you for the first time as the Superintendent of Schools for the River Dell Regional School District! I am grateful for the opportunity to lend my voice to the chorus of voices in our community that support the achievements our students have earned as well as the outstanding work our staff has performed that help make River Dell one of the best districts in the County to grow and learn. As I begin to acclimate to my new position, I look forward to getting to know and understand the needs and aspirations of the River Dell community so that I can work to meet and exceed your expectations. Certainly, there is much important work to be done and I welcome the opportunities this work will present as we move forward together.

I have enjoyed approximately 25 years of service in public education, having served as a high school teacher, supervisor, coach, assistant principal, principal, and superintendent of schools. I bring these varied experiences with me, and I am confident that they will help to inform and guide my actions so that I am able to make a truly positive and lasting impact on the programs, students, staff, and community at River Dell. In my short time here, I have learned that the River Dell community wholeheartedly supports the education of their children, and that they will accept no less than our best efforts in providing for that education. I am confident that our public schools will continue to provide this and more for our students, and I look forward to working with all our staff, students, and families in making the River Dell educational experience the best it can be for all of us.

I look forward to meeting and getting to know the many students, staff, and families that make up this premier educational community. Please accept my best wishes for a happy and restful summer, and a great start to the new school year. Go Hawks!

Sincerely,

Dr. James J. Albro

Superintendent of Schools